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 “An outstanding lecturer, passionate researcher and involved 

supervisor, whose work ethic and enthusiasm rubs off on his 
students, Dr. Guo provides a nurturing and successful graduate 
environment in which his students thrive.  On behalf of Graduate 
and Postdoctoral Studies at McGill, I would like to thank you, Dr. 
Guo, for your remarkable contributions.” 

 
(b) “The Carrie M. Derick Award is given each year to a McGill 

professor who best represents excellence in graduate student 
teaching and supervision in the early stages of a professor’s 
career.  It is with great pleasure that I present this year’s 
prize to Dr. Peter Grütter, from the Department of Physics in the 
Faculty of Science. 

 
 “In addition to his duties as professor and graduate supervisor, 

Dr. Grütter is also the director of the CIAR nanoelectronics 
program and the NSERC Nano Innovation Platform.  Despite the 
excellence of his outstanding research performance, he currently 
supervises the largest group of graduate students in the 
Department of Physics and has been instrumental in the development 
and rejuvenation of many courses in material science. 

 
 “Students frequently mention Dr. Grütter’s openness and his 

ability to inspire and instill enthusiasm in their research.  He 
makes students feel like they take priority despite his myriad 
other responsibilities.  He provides them with world class 
equipment and lets them use it.  His encouragement results in many 
of his graduate students presenting their research at major 
conferences worldwide. 

 
 “Encouraging his students to work independently, Dr. Grütter’s 

creativity in addressing obstacles is passed-on to those he 
supervises.  This creativity has also resulted in the creation of 
two new courses in material sciences taught jointly with the 
Department of Chemistry.  In addition, his efforts have 
strengthened and enriched the Physics course Experimental Methods 
in Condensed Matter Physics. 

 
 “An exceptional mentor, pioneering world class researcher and 

enthusiastic lecturer, Dr. Grütter’s rigorous high standards and 
encouraging attitude foster an atmosphere conducive to advanced 
education.  On behalf of Graduate and Postdoctoral Studies at 
McGill, I would like to thank you, Dr. Grütter, for your 
remarkable contributions.” 

 
902.3 Dean Shaver said that on behalf of the Faculty, he would like to 

extend congratulations to Professors Guo and Grütter for their 
achievements.  He added that it was a compliment to the Department 
of Physics that these two winners were both from the department. 

 
902.4 Associate Dean Henry Leighton then made two announcements of 

student awards: 
 
(c) The Lieutenant Governor's Award has been given to Ms. Asha Patel, 

a student in the Faculty Program in Physiology, Minor 
Concentration in World Religions. 

 
902.5 Associate Dean Leighton mentioned Ms. Patel's excellent academic 

record, and that she had been a teaching assistant in two large 
introductory physiology courses.  Ms. Patel has also been involved 
in a number of extracurricular activities, including sitting on 
practically every committee of the Faculty of Science.  She is 
currently the president of the Science Undergraduate Society.  As 
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well, Ms. Patel has engaged in volunteer activities, and is an 
accomplished professional classic Indian dancer. 

 
902.6 Dean Shaver said that he would like to add his thanks to Ms. Patel 

for all the outstanding work she had done for the Faculty. 
  
(d) Governor General’s Silver Medals 
 
902.7 Associate Dean Leighton said that there were two Governor 

General’s Silver Medals given each year to graduating students 
with the highest grades in a bachelor's degree.  He was pleased to 
announce that one of these had been given this year to a student 
in the Faculty of Science: Mr. Marco Carone, Honours in 
Probability and Statistics, Minor in Management, who has done 
exceptionally well in a very challenging program. 

 
902.8 On behalf of the Faculty of Science, Dean Shaver congratulated Mr. 

Carone. 
 
(e) Killam Prizes 
 
902.9 Dean Shaver said that five Killam Prizes had recently been 

awarded, and that three of them had gone to professors at McGill: 
 

Luc Devroye, School of Computer Science 
Nahum Sonenberg, Department of Biochemistry 
Margaret Lock, Dept. of Social Studies of 

Medicine 
 
(3) REPORTS OF COMMITTEES
 
 a) Faculty of Science Excellence Award 
 
903.1 Prof. T. Moore, Chair of the Faculty of Science Excellence Award Science: 

1_01_0 us8Pevious
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 “And last but by no way least, to my twin sons Marc and Andy, who 

have persevered through the years with a Mom who often comes home 
tired and cranky because she gave a little too much at the office. 

 
 “THANK YOU” 
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Physical Chemistry 203, her very first course at McGill.  In 1999, 
Professor Sleiman took over the lion’s share of teaching 
Introductory Organic Chemistry, a high enrolment course, which 
students are warned by senior undergraduates “is the toughest 
course that you will take at McGill”.  Professor Sleiman received 
a grade of 4.5 from the students that first year and during each 
of the next three years a stunning 4.8 on 5.  As one student noted 
“She changed the way I felt about Organic Chemistry”.  In a 
similar vein another student remarked, “her enthusiasm is so 
contagious that organic chemistry is now my favourite branch of 
chemistry” 

   
 “As well as being a superb lecturer, Professor Sleiman is also a 

remarkable mentor of students.  According to one of her former 
B.Sc Honours thesis students “she has the ability to change lives 
– she changed mine.  Instead of stopping at a B.Sc., I am now in 
the second year of my Ph.D, and am already planning postdoctoral 
studies”  In 2002, Professor Sleiman’s extraordinary contributions 
to teaching were formally recognized when she was awarded the 
prestigious McGill University Principal’s Prize for Excellence in 
Teaching at the Assistant Professor level.  That same year she was 
made a Cotrell Scholar by US-based “Research Corporation” for her 
excellence in research and teaching, and in 2004 was made a Dawson 
Scholar by McGill University to recognize her outstanding 
scientific contributions. 

 
 “In summary, Hanadi Sleiman is a teacher-scholar of the very 

highest calibre and a most worthy recipient of the Leo Yaffe Award 
for Excellence in Teaching.” 

 
903.9 Dean Shaver said that on behalf of the Faculty of Science, he was 

pleased to congratulate Prof. Sleiman, and to thank her for her 
achievements in teaching. 

 
 c) Scholarships 
 
  - Scholarships Committee     S-04-32 
 
903.10 Associate Dean Leighton, Chair, Scholarships Committee, moved, 

seconded by Prof. GowriSankaran, that the Scholarship Report be 
approved. 

 
 The motion carried. 
 
903.11 Dean Shaver ceded the Chair to Associate Dean Mendelson. 
 
  - Alan Shaver Scholarship   S-04-33 
 
903.12 Associate Dean Leighton announced the above new scholarship, and 

read the terms of the scholarship.  He said that two scholarships 
would be awarded each year to students in the Faculty of Science. 

 
 Associate Dean Leighton moved, seconded by Prof. GowriSankaran, 

that the Alan Shaver Scholarship be approved. 
 
 The motion carried. 
 
903.13 Associate Dean Leighton moved, seconded by Prof. GowriSankaran, 

the following motion:  
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(5) MINUTES OF APRIL 5, 2005      S-04-31 
 
 Prof. GowriSankaran moved, seconded by Prof. Ewing, that the 

Minutes be approved. 
 
 The motion carried. 
 
(6) BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
 
 There was no business arising from the Minutes. 
 
(7) 
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SECTION D: MAJOR COURSE CHANGES
 
None 
 
SECTION E: MINOR COURSE CHANGES (For Information Only) 
 
- Report on Minor Course Changes    AC-04-144(Revised 2) 
- Report on Minor Course Changes    AC-04-159 
 
SECTION F: MINOR PROGRAM CHANGES (For Information Only) 
 
- Report on Minor Program Changes      AC-04-P6 
 
907.3 Dean Shaver said that if there were any questions concerning the 

above Minor Reports, members should contact Associate Dean 
Mendelson. 

 
SECTION G: OTHER (For Approval) 
 
- Admission Standards for Canadian High-School Applicants  AC-04-155 
 
907.4 Associate Dean Mendelson briefly described the above document.  He 

said that the changes were intended to bring McGill's admissions 
standards for Canadian students from outside Québec and Ontario 
into line with those of other Canadian universities, and into line 
with McGill's standards for Ontario students. 
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 II.B-6  A motion to adopt the new “Tenure Regulations for Full-
Time Academic Staff” was presented.  The new regulations will 
start on January 1, 2006 with the old ones no longer applying.  
The only exceptions are Sections 5.53 to 5.57 which will start 
immediately upon approval by the Board of Governors.  In summary, 
these new regulations are a clarification and a rewording of the 
existing regulations and practices.  Several friendly amendments 
(wording changes) were proposed and accepted.  A further amendment 
that section 5.50.2 be changed to allow a further meeting, between 
the Principal or her delegate and the candidate, be allowed when 
tending to a negative decision.  The amendment was passed and the 
main motion then passed. 

 
(9) MEMBERS' QUESTION PERIOD 
 
 There were no questions. 
 
(10) RESULTS OF SCIENCE ELECTION FOR SENATE    S-04-40 
 
910.1 Dean Shaver said that the newly elected Science Senators were: 
 
  Prof. K. GowriSankaran (Mathematics & Statistics) 

 Prof. M. Mendelson (Psychology) 
  Prof. N. Roulet (Geography) 
 

Their terms will end on August 31, 2008. 
 
910.2 Continuing Faculty representatives on Senate, and remaining years 

to serve, are: 
 

Prof. M. Baines (Microbiology & Immunology) -  one year 
Prof. D. Harpp (Chemistry)    -  one year 

 Prof. N. Kamran (Mathematics & Statistics) -  two years 
Prof. C. Lin (Atmospheric & Oceanic Sciences) -  two years 
Prof. M. Sutton (Physics)    -  two years 
Prof. S. Whitesides (Computer Science)  -  one year 

 


